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March 18, 2011 

Glennis Willmott, MEP

Dear Mr. Willmott,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the California WIC Association, I am contacting you regarding a claim that the European Commission may authorize for use on baby foods relating to an ingredient called DHA. The claim contradicts the findings of independent reviews of the science, which have found 'no proven benefit' from adding the ingredient to infant formula. The European Food Safety Authority, in its assessment, states that there is no evidence to support the claim for follow-on formula or baby foods. Despite this, the claim will be approved unless Members of the European Parliament intervene.
The US Women, Infants and Children (WIC) Program has been negatively impacted by the use of unproven claims regarding DHA and other so-called “functional ingredients” that food manufacturers use to market infant formula and other foods (baby cereal, baby food, juice, etc.) which WIC provides to over 9 million low-income women and children under five. Not only do these foods cost more, thus wasting taxpayer money, but the accompanying marketing claims confuse and mislead WIC mothers and thus undermine their decision to initiate and persist with exclusive breastfeeding, recommended as the superior feeding choice by all world and national health advisory agencies. 
US regulatory controls over labeling and marketing are extremely hard to strengthen and enforce, thanks to our Constitution and decades of neglect by the relevant oversight agencies. However, more recent federal actions demonstrate a willingness to rely on science instead of politics to insure the public’s health. The FDA, for example, is moving forward to research the impact of infant formula claims on women’s infant feeding decisions. 
Decisions made in Europe are critically important to our efforts here in the US to insist that health claims are proven before federal regulators allow them to be used on product labels and in marketing. For this reason, we join Baby Milk Action and others in urging you to vote in Parliament and any relevant committees to which you belong to block the health claim approval. We also ask that you vote for a moratorium on all claims for infants and young children until the process controlling legislation is made more transparent and accountable. 

Leading health bodies agree that health and nutrition claims ARE NOT appropriate for foods for infants and young children. If an ingredient is proven to be safe and important for health, it should be added and listed as an essential ingredient for ALL formulas in the EU Regulations.  No baby should be fed an inferior formula. Ingredients should be listed on labels, but not promoted with claims.

Thank you for your support on this important matter.

Sincerely yours,
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LAURIE TRUE

Executive Director
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